HERE'S WHAT'S
ON TAP ...

MARK YOUR CALENDARS
WITH THE FOLLOWING DATES!

JANUARY 11, 2006
OPEN MEMBERSHIP MEETING
. AND
INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS
Lehman Middle School
7 PM

JANUARY 27, 2006
POLAR PARTY
Windsor Hall

Social Hour 6 PM @
Dinner 7 PM

AUGUST 9, 2006
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION PICNIC
Lake Cable Pavilion

AUGUST 18, 2006
HILL GANG GOLF OUTING
Spring Valley Golf Course

SEPTEMBER 1-2, 2006
CLASS OF 1956 REUNION

2006 OFFICERS

At the December General Meeting, the
ballots for the election of officers were
counted, and it was announced that the
following officers had been re-elected:
Larry Taylor *71 — President, Claudia
(Burgess) Selby 75 — Vice President,
Eleanor “Nickie” (Lang) Wingert '44 —
Corresponding Secretary, Polly (McAfee)
Duplain *75 — Recording Secretary and
Connie (Haynie) DeHaas * — Treasurer.
Jack Dillon *53 and Bill Rearick '55 were
elected as Trustees for terms ending in
2008.

Beverly (Sue) Stevenson *50 will con-
tinue as Financial Secretary and Joanne
(Reynolds) Moody ’53 as Past President.

Returning Trustees whose terms did not
expire this year are Tim Elder ’57, Nancy
(Steiner) Hall *50, Rose (Mailat) Maier
’50 and Kitty (Shourds) McClelland '71.

These officers will be installed at the
Open Membership Meeting on January
11, 2006.

JARY 006

" POLAR PARTY TO BE HELD ON
27 JANUARY 2006

It’s that time of year again when those alumni who do not head to warmer climates
come out for the Polar Party. Last year was a rip roaring success, and we want to top
that with a great turnout.

Tickets are available from Larry Taylor at 330-494-9519 or Jack Dillon at 330-499-
7951 or any of the officers or trustees at a cost of $15.00 each for a dinner to be catered
by Mr. Mike. That means the food will be plentiful and good.

DJ Rob McGirr will keep things moving and items should be plentiful at the Silent
Auction, but we can never tell in advance what will be on the tables. Guests must come
and find out for themselves. (ONE ITEM WILL BE A FOOTBALL AUTOGRAPHED
BY DON COCKROFT OF THE OLD CLEVELAND BROWNS — THE KARDIAC
KIDS!)

Remember — no matter what the weather the Polar Party will go forth because we’re
Polar Bears. So gather some friends and plan to have an enjoyable evening on Friday,
January 27 at Windsor Hall.

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Greetings Fellow Alumni:

This past quarter may have been the best quarter of the year for the
Canton Lehman High School Alumni Association. I will start with
the Reverse Raffle which was a rip roaring success. All the tickets
were sold before the drawing. Good food and great participation
from the audience. It seemed that all who attended had a great time.
Mike Kazes (Class of 1974) and his staff at AA Executive Catering
did an outstanding job. Your board worked hard to make this event
successful because it is our biggest fundraiser of the year. It makes iy Tor 5]
most of the funds we need to award the scholarships next year. It was
great to see David and Lynn Anderson there all the way from California. They did win
a little cash but not enough to pay for their trip.

The next event was the Distinguished Alumni Banquet which was held at the Holiday
Inn in Belden Village. It was well attended. Again the staff at the Holiday Inn did a
great job of serving, and the food was excellent. Thanks again to the Board members
and most particularly Kitty McClelland for handling the event. We did have Alumni
from all over the country attend, and it was a pleasure getting to visit with them. Gene
Sue came from Nevada, Janet (Jerles) Folsom from Colorado and Rocco Macri from
Texas. I think we had a very deserving group of outstanding graduates in their field.

Next event will be the Polar Party to be held January 27, 2006, at the Windsor Hall.
We had a very large group attend last year, and we are moving into a larger room to
accommodate this year’s crowd. Mark your calendar and come to a fun filled evening.
Remember if you are not there, we can tell stories about you when you attended
Lehman.

A word on the Scholarship donations. It is very gratifying to receive donations from
all of you old alumni. Although most of the fund raising is accomplished through local
events, so many of the alumni who do not live in the area are donating funds, and we
sincerely thank you. Every little bit adds up. I would like to especially thank The
Shanks, Milan McMannis, May Hilcher Hoffman and Nancy Morris Sonner who
donated at least one full scholarship ($500) during the last year. The awarding of
Scholarships to descendents of Lehman High School graduates or attendees is this
Association’s primary mission. Again, thank you all for your response.

— continued on page 3
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Pictured at luncheon at the Massillon Club with Stark
County Commissioner Richard Regula are Ed Moody, Norma
Taylor, Commissioner Regula, Alumni Association President
Larry Taylor and past President Joanne Moody. Ed Moody
was the winning bidder for the luncheon with Commissioner
Regula which the Commissioner donated to the 2005 Polar
Party. He has graciously donated another luncheon to the
2006 Polar Party. Join us and bid on this as well as the many
other donated items. Photo provided by Larry Taylor

THANK YOU NOTES

Thank you notes have been received from Rachelle
Rafailedes, a recipient of a 2005 Scholarship Award, and
Alison Batdorff, whose hog tha Alumni Association purchased
for the 2005 Pig Raffle.

UPDATE ON ONE OF OUR
SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

Elisabeth (Wilson) Durbin *59 reports that her grandson,
Benjamin J. DeStephen, who received a scholarship in 2002,
has just graduated from Bowling Green State University with a
Bachelor of Science in Electronics and Computer Technology
with a minor in General Business. He has been co-oping with a
company in Barberton and hopes to continue working with this
company. He also met his fiancée there and, following her
graduation in May with her education degree, they plan to be
married in July.

Spiker-Foster-Shriver

FUNERAL HOMES

Claude W. “Skip"
Shriver, Il '71

Linda R. Shriver

Locally Owned — Two Locations to Serve You

710 Tuscarawas Street West
4817 Cleveland Avenue North

(330) 455-0349 Phones (330) 497-7373

The Lehman Journal

OBITUARIES

The Alumni Association regrets to advise the deaths of the
following alumni:

Julie Anderson-Cox 60
Alan Blau 48
Mark A. Giarrana 71
John F. Hill °51
Maxine Garhart Johnson ’47
Lawrence Looby ’49
Helen Mailat Martin *48
Marjorie Janson McDonald ’43
Richard E. Piero ’53
Clifford “Bud” Smith ’38
Virginia Mueller Bille *46
Wilma Weida Enot 44
Daniel Martino ’73
Harry Cole ’47
Jack C. William 47
Genevieve Meier 47
Kate Pickard Baxter 41
Ruth E. Arnold ’39

The Association tries to send or take a single red rose tied
with red and gray ribbons to the funeral home of Lehman
alumni who die locally if we know about the passing. Often
the school is not mentioned and we miss the opportunity to

—— remember they were our classmates. Please notify an Alumni

Board member when possible. For out of town alumni,
we send a card to a family member when possible.

SCHOLARSHIP DONATIONS

Donald Farley '40
David Bair *73
Wes ’52 and Camela The Class of 1940

(Addessi) *55 Hargraves May (Billie Hilcher) Hoffman
Jerry Reynolds *58 ’40
John Schwerzler *50 Sara Dowding *33
Johnnie Maier Donna Hughes McKee “44
Richard ’50 and Patty (Yant) Barbara Whitmer 40

’54 Seiple

MEMORIAL DONATIONS TO
THE SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In Memory of Wilma Weida Enot, Class of 1944
by Dorothy J. (Weida) McGarry '46

In Memory of Robert L. McQueen
by Stu and B.J. Wilkins '46

(Correction from October 2005 Journal)
In Memory of Gladys (Boyd) Smith
by Kathryn (Boyd) Foutch *41

NEW MEMBERS

Doris (Levin) Hafner '54

Janet (Jerles) Folsom ’53
Ruth Early 45

Danny Reed *72
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DISTINGUISHED
ALUMNI
BANQUET

Pictured in the photo are the re-
cipients of the 2005 Distinguished
Alumni Awards; from the left, Dr.
Irving Gordon, Barbare Udeck,
Suzanne (Claflin) Strew, Mary Alice
(Smith) Jones, Rocco Macri, Dianne
Talarico and Douglas Wagner, who
accepted the Athletics Award for his
father, Jay Wagner.

Photo by Janet (Jerles) Folsom '53

Over 80 recipients, fellow alumni, family members and
guests attended the fifth annual Distinguished Alumni Banquet
at the Belden Village Holiday Inn in Canton on November 17.

Honored at this year’s Banquet were the following Dis-
tinguished Alumni: Dr. [rving Gordon '44, Medical; Mary
Alice (Smith) Jones '51, Civi¢/Community; Rocco Macri *49,
Business; Suzanne Claflin Strew ’53, Arts and Entertainment;
Dianne Talarico *75, Education; J ay Wagner '41, Athletics; and
Barbara (Montgomery) Udeck *56, Service to Alma Mater.,

Biographies of the recipients are as follows:

DR. IRVING M. GORDON - MEDICAL

Dr. Irving Gordon graduated from Lehman High School in 1944,
then served in the U.S. Air Force as a corporal in the Canal Zone.
Following his military service; he attended Case Western Reserve
University, Kent State University and Chicago College of Osteopathic
Medicine from 1947 through 1954. He started his solo practice at 3554

MESSAGE FROM
THE PRESIDENT ... — from page 1

We are in need of some help. We are looking for someone
with computer experience to maintain our membership list. If
you are interested please contact me at (330) 494-9519. Also
would like to see someone from the Class of 1960-1969 to join
the board. We need help to keep this Association rolling
forward. Please give this some serious consideration.

This last year has been a gratifying experience. Starting with
the Polar Party, we had the Spaghetti dinner, the Ice Cream
Social at Taggarts, the Scholarship Awards, the Picnic, the
Stark County Fair and the Pig Raffle, the Reverse Raffle dinner
and the Distinguished Alumni Dinner. Lots of work, but your
Board had lots of fun meeting and talking to classmates both
old and new. For me, it has been a gratifying experience.
Living away from this area from 1956 to 1976, I had lost
contact with Lehman. It is great being able to re-establish
connections with you all.

As always we are looking for suggestions that will improve
our events. Please call me or send me a letter on any
suggestions that you may have. My phone number is (330) 494
9519, and my address is 1115 Knoll St SE, North Canton, Ohio
447709.

Thanks to you all for a very successful year.

— Larry Taylor ’51

Page 3

Lincoln Way East in Massillon in 1957 and then was joined by Dr.
Robert Sharkis and Dr. Daniel Larusso. He also practiced at the Perry
Family Practice Center, Inc. with Dr. Wayne Lutzke. In 2000, he
retired from that practice and has served as a physician at the Belden
Village Pain & Wellness Center from December 2001 to the present

A founding member of Doctor’s Hospital where he has served on
the board of trustees, Dr. Gordon is also a member of the President’s
Advisory Board of Stark State College of Technology, the Advisory
Committee for Medical Records Technician Department and Medical
Office Assistants Program of Stark State College of Technology and
the American Medical Association.

Dr. Gordon has taught at many colleges and universities including
Chicago College of Osteopathic Medicine, Ohio University College of
Osteopathic Medicine, Howard University Hospital in Washington,
D.C. He has lectured at many universities and colleges during his
professional years and has published eight articles in professional

Jjournals. — continued on page 4

NAMES IN THE NEWS

EUGENE A. DECHELLIS, IR., '76 has been named the
new chief financial officer for Goodwill Industries of Greater
Cleveland and East Central Ohio Inc.

JEAN ANN (ASH) MATHIE °53 was named one of the
finalists in the Nifty over Fifty Holiday Make-Over sponsored
by the Repository in conjunction with the Women’s Expo in
November.

JEFF HAUPT 71 appeared on the Letterman show on
November 3, 2005.

THE REV. ERVAN (DONALD) BEERS ’42 celebrated the
50th anniversary of his ordination with a Mass of Thanksgiving
at his parish, Our Lady of Guadalupe Catholic Church in
Delano, California.

In the “Through a Century” section of the Repository, it was
recalled that 25 years ago, CAPTAIN DONALD SWEITZER
’51, at that time a 23-year veteran of the Canton Fire Depart-
ment, found out in the middle of his shift that firemen were
battling a “pretty bad” blaze at an apartment he owned on
Fourth Street NW in Canton.

The Desert Inn, owned by MARK SHAHEEN ’76 and his
wife, Tina, recently announced plans to build a new building
across the intersection from its present location at 12th Street
and Desert Inn Court NW in Canton. The new building will
seat between 160 and 170 clients, up from 80 to 90 now, and
will be completed in 2006.
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His other memberships include the National Amateur Radio Relay
League, the Medical Amateur Radio Council, American Osteopathic
Medical Tennis Association, Free and Accepted Masons of Ohio,
Lathrop Lodge #676 and Ancient Accepted Scottish Rite, Valley of
Canton, Nobles of Mystic Shrine, Tadmor Temple, Canton Club and
Temple Israel. He is a founding member of Glenmoor Country Club
and resides at Glenmoor.

— from page 3

He married Roberta Levine on February 12, 1956, and they have
four children: Ellen, Nina, Bruce and Roger.

MARY ALICE (SMITH) JONES - CIVIC/COMMUNITY

Mary Alice was born and raised in Canton, Ohio, as the only child
of Stephen and Vera Smith. She went to Burns School and transferred
to Worley and then attended Lehman, where she graduated in 1951.

For the past 50 years, Mary has put exceptional effort into the
betterment of the Canton community. She has served that entire time
as a volunteer for the Salvation Army leading to her being named that
organization’s Volunteer of the Year in 2000. Among her many
accomplishments is the development and operation of the Working
Women’s Closet of the Salvation Army. In that program, women who
are going back into the job market from the welfare rolls are able to
get assistance in selecting and matching proper clothing for interviews
and starting the job. They are given the clothes and cosmetics they
need.

Mary Alice also helps in the kitchen at Pastor Barlow’s Healing
Ministry and serves on Larry Wilgus’s board helping with financial
fund- 1a15111g for hlb numerous activities.

As a 21-year member of the Cathedral of Life Church, Mary Alice
has served on the Ladies of Life Ministry where she assists members
with clothing needs at the used clothing store she operates two days a
week. She served on the church’s board, which developed the Inn at
Belden Village retirement home, and she was instrumental in the
interior decoration of the home.

The multi-talented Mary Alice also worked professionally as a
model for many years and instructed for Paige Palmer at her studio
and on WEWS-TV. She also instructed for Jane Skinner, worked for
Fashion Two-Twenty and served as a dance instructor for The
American Dance Studio. She also sings professionally for weddings
and has performed for the Canton Civic Opera and Eastern Star, of
which she has been a member for 51 years.

She also works with her husband, Donald, at Buckeye Protective
Service, Inc. as a purchasing agent. They also work together at
Buckeye Realty designing, building and decorating homes.

Mary and Donald have been married for 33 years and have five
children, seven grandchildren, and five great-grandchildren.

The Lehman Journal
ROCCO MACRI - BUSINESS

Rocco Macri was born in Canton, Ohio and graduated from Lehman
High School in 1949. He then graduated from Ohio University with a
Bachelor of Science in commerce and a commission in the Armed
Forces. Immediately following graduation, he served two years in the
U.S. Army and was honorably discharged as a second lieutenant.

Rocco then joined GE Capital in their Management Training
Program in Cleveland. From 1960 to 1978, he successively held the
positions of branch manager in Canton, zone manager in New York
City and district manager in New England before becoming the
regional manager for New York and New England. After spending 18
years on the East Coast, he was promoted in 1978 to department
president and general manager of GE Capital Leasing in Barrington,
Illinois.

In 1981, after 24 years with GE, Rocco joined Associates First
Capital as Executive Vice President of its Commercial Loan, Factoring
and Acquisition Divisions servicing the United States. He relocated to
Dallas in 1989 and, in 1992, became Group President and General
Manager of the U.S. Housing Services, Recreational Vehicles,
Commercial and Canadian Finance Group. He retired from the
company in 1998 after 17 years of service.

During his career, Rocco was active in the Canton Jaycees and was
president of a political organization in Connecticut. At GE, he
completed courses in executive management, management
development, advanced marketing and strategic planning. He was a
two-time winner of the President’s Roundtable Award, Outstanding
Manager Award and the Community Service Award.

Following his retirement, he served two years on the operations
committee of the Four Seasons Country Club and was recently elected
to a two-year term on the Board of Governors.

He has-remained active in the athletic arena being named to the
Canton’s Amateur Sports Hall of Fame in both basketball and softball.

Rocco’s mother, Mary, is still living in Canton where his sister and
many other relatives also reside. He and wife Judy have two daughters
and five grandchildren and live in Dallas, Texas.

SUZANNE CLAFLIN STREW - ARTS AND ENTERTAINMENT

Suzanne Strew is a 1953 graduate of Lehman High School.
Following high school, she received her bachelor’s degree from
Bowling Green State University where she was among the women
recently inducted into the Varsity Club and honored for her leadership
in women'’s athletics prior to Title IX. She holds a masters degree in
education from Kent State University and has studied further at the
University of Wisconsin.

Suzanne is a professor in the Division of Health and Physical
Education at Baldwin-Wallace College and is the school’s senior
faculty member. In addition to her teaching responsibilities, she has
been the Division Chairman, an academic faculty advisor, a senator in
Faculty Governance, the director of the dance program and the
director of the annual student-choreographed Dance Concert.

— continued on page 5

Mark Slegenthaler

SMYTHE, REALTOR® Al
CRAMER CO. s
4883 Dressler Road NW
REALTORS® SINGE 1903 Suite 100

Canton, Ohio 44718

Business: (330) 493-3900 =
Fax: (330) 493-5385 S
Res: (3304845080  [H
V. Mail:  (330) 471-1017

Since 1914

EWING

L T CHEVIOLET

Stan Ewing ’39

929 Cleveland Ave NW Canton, Ohio
(330) 454-8011 » (800) 323-1914
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A long-time choreographer, Suzanne has choreographed more than
165 musicals and operas for Baldwin-Wallace and the Berea Summer
Theatre. She also has worked with the Cleveland Opera and Green-
briar Theatre. In addition, she has directed or assisted in the direction
of 20 musicals and plays. For her body of work, she received the
1980-81 Cleveland Critics Circle Award for Qutstanding Choreo-
graphy. In particular, she was cited for her work with productions of
The Music Man, Qliver, Cabaret and Music Hall. She has been listed
in Who’s Who in Entertainment and Who's Who in America.

She received Baldwin Wallace's Bechberger Award, which is
presented annually to a professor for their work with students outside
of the classroom. She also received the Distinguished Faculty Award,
presented annually to a professor who embodies the principles of
Baldwin-Wallace’s mission and goes far beyond the requirements of
her position.

Suzanne and her husband Rudy live in Strongsville, Ohio.

DIANNE TALARICO - EDUCATION

Dianne Talarico, a graduate of Lehman High School in the class of
1975, has been an educator for 26 years. She has served as a teacher,
assistant principal, principal, associate professor, director, associate
superintendent for the San Francisco Unified School District and is
currently serving as superintendent of the Canton City School District.
She earned a master’s degree in educational administration from San
Francisco State University and a bachelor’s degree in elementary
education and learning and behavioral disabilities from Bowling Green
State University.

Early literacy, leadership development, and establishment of strong
partnerships with home, community, colleges and universities are what
she embraces as pathways to improving student achievement. Dianne
is very passionate about children and reading. Early literacy is
essential to suceess in school. She believes that it is the combined
responsibility of the home, the school and the broader community to
ensure that all students achieve early literacy.

In addition to early literacy, her focus is centered on the belief that
ALL children will learn when a school infrastructure is created that
raises student achievement and increases the number of students
graduating from high school.

It is gratifying for all Lehman alumni to have Dianne; one of our
own, return to Canton and serve as superintendent of the Canton City
Schools.

— from page 4

"When care to your car is important,”
* Full Service Auto Center
* No Appointment Needed
* Same Day Service
* Shuttle Available

d. In Hillsdale
Vextto Acme

Mon.-Fri. TAM - 6PM
Sat BAM ~ 4PM « Sun, Closed
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JAY WAGNER - ATHLETICS

Jay Wagner is a 1941 graduate of Lehman High School. He was
inducted into the Army in 1942 and discharged in early 1943, He then
attended Ohio State University, graduating with a B.A. degree in
Jjournalism and radio. While a student, he began working at WOSU,
the university’s radio station. He became sports director at the station
where he had the opportunity to broadcast football, basketball and
baseball games through December, 1945,

Upon returning to Canton, Jay worked at WHBC for six months
before going back to Columbus as sports director for WCOL. He was
at the microphone for the first high school game ever broadcast in
Columbus. In 1960, he joined WERE in Cleveland and broadcast Ohio
State football games for nine years on a 17 station radio network in
Ohio which included WHBC. During that same period he filled in for
Bob Neal on a series of Cleveland Indians games with Herb Score.
He also did the play-by-play one year on television for the cable TV
systems in Ohio with Rex Kern as colorman. Jay closed his broadcast-
ing career in the early ‘70s when he served as president of the Ohio
Sportscasters Association.

He has served on the board of directors and as president of the
following organizations in Sandusky, Ohio: Jaycees, Lions Club,
YMCA, Erie County United Fund, Rotary Club, Plum Brook Country
Club and the Sandusky State Theater. He also served on the board of
directors of Good Samaritan Hospital for 21 years.

Jay was appointed a member of the Executive Order of the Ohio
Commodores by Gov. James Rhodes and served as Grand Commodore
in 1989. He was elected by the voters of the 13th Congressional
District of Ohio to the State Board of Education which he served for
eight years. He was also appointed by the governor to the Board of
Directors of the Ohio Lottery Commission and served as its chairman
for three years.

Jay is currently a member of the Board of the Naples Ohio State
Alumni Association, Vice President and Editor of the Quarterly
newsletter. He is the corresponding secretary of the Lehman High
School Class of 1941 and Editor of the twice-yearly newsletter sent to
class members.

Unable to accept his award in person, Jay (who lives in Naples,
Florida) was represented by his son Douglas.

BARBARA (MONTGOMERY) UDECK -
SERVICE TO ALMA MATER
Barbara Udeck was born and raised in Canton and is a 1956
graduate of Lehman High School. She attended Clarendon and
Summit Grade Schools before entering Lehman in the eighth grade.

Barbara was a statistician for Sears before becoming a “stay at
home” mother for her four children. She returned to the workplace in
1980 and retired from Electroline in 1990. During the period when her
children were growing up, she was active as a den mother, Girl Scout
leader and president of school PTAs.

She became a charter member of the Lehman High School Alumni
Association in 1993 and has served the association in various capaci-
ties including president, secretary and treasurer.

Partners

Kent B. Smith ’59
CRP, ABR, REALTOR

2428 Whipple Ave., N.W.
Canton, Ohio 44708

Office (330) 477-2400 Ext. 303
¢ FAX (330) 477-1177 Home (330) 493-0943

Each Office Independently Owned and Operated

GREGG W SCHORSTEN '65, CLU
Agent
GREGG W SCHORSTEN AGENCY, INC.

3611 Whipple Ave N W Suite a
Canton, OH 44718

Tel 330 491 0814
Fax 330 491 0820
Tel 888 301 6735
schorsg@nationwide.com

Nationwide Advisory Services » Columbus, OH 43216-1492 = 800 848 0920

Nationwide
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CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to the following winners at the
Reverse Raffle Dinner in October.

JIM SMITH Gift Basket
DAVE AND LYNN ANDERSON $ 25
JOE HELANEY $ 50
DICK TILLET $ 75
RICHARD REGULA $100
GERALD LOOBY $125
DICK BURRELL 5150
LARRY TAYLOR $175
DICK AND PATTY SEIPLE $500
GLORIA QUINN $500
JOHNNIE MAIER $500
NANCY BRANNICK $500
SARAH MANSFIELD $500

NEW ADDRESS?

If you move, please do not forget to send us your
new address as the post office does not forward, and
bulk mail does not get returned to us.

The Lehman Journal

2006 HOG RAFFLE

With the Hog Raffle being such a success in 2005, the
Alumni Association is planning to repeat the raffle in 2006.

Tickets will be available
at $2.00 each or $5.00 for
three after January 15th
and may be obtained by
contacting Alumni
Association President
Larry Taylor at 330-
494-9519 or any officer or
member of the Board of
Trustees.

One change this year is the
option for the winner to take the
pig or $250.00 in cash.

As in 2005, all proceeds will benefit the Lehman Alumni
Scholarship Fund.

REUNIONS
The Class of 1956 will hold its S0th Reunion the weekend of

September 1-2, 2006. Further details may be obtained from Augustine
“Gus” Reale at 330-455-9745.

BARB & JIM GUEST 53 /85u/0)
Million Dollar Club o o
Certified New Homes Specialist & pydey

Certified First Time Buyer Specialist
§ “For Results Call Us Today”

4368 Dressler Road N.W.
Canton, Ohio 44718

Office: 330 493 6555
Fax: 330 493 8012

Voice Mail: 330 471 1527
Home: 330 492 1440

al

] e

® SAME DAY SERVICE
s COMPETITIVE RATES
e 10, 15, 20 YARD

Y CONTAINERS

L' ® FLAT BED SERVICE
BART M. TRISSEL

OWNER
3450 cawMRu: ROAD NE gysiNESS: (330) 452-1872

CANTON, OHIO 44705 MOBILE: (330) 353-2042

TRISSEL ROLL OFF SERVICE

c@esemj d%%, @9%6.

300 127H ST. N.W.
CANTON, OHIO 44703

MARK G. SHAHEEN 76
PRESIDENT

(330) 456-1766

(330) 454-0228 FAX: (330) 452-DINE

"S.G. Endres

Builder

* Room Additions Call

* Remodeling 2

- Kitchens & Baths ~ Steve Endres '53

» Counter Tops 454-2964

* Finish Basements : :
Uik % Doors Skilled -Honest Reliable
e Ceramic Tile Since 1965

Lamiell Funeral Home

Locallyn Owned

Paul J. Lamiell, Class of 1957,
and Paul J. Lamiell, Jr. — Directors

14th and Cleveland Avenue N.W.
Canton, Ohio 44703

(330) 477-8588
FAX (330) 477-8599

AA

Executive
Catering, Inc.

Executive Event Center

“One Step Catering Service”
Your Food Service Consultant

5211 W, Tuscarawas St. N.W. MICHAEL D. KAZES ‘74
Canton, Ohio 44708 Owner
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CLASS OF '54 DEFEATS HURRICANES

Pictured at their mini-reunion in Palm Springs, California,
are Robin (Bowman) Nevins, Jeanne (Smith) Walter, Lynn
(Warnock) Anderson and Patty (Yant) Seiple of the class of
1954.

Robin (Bowman) Nevins, Jeanne (Smith) Walter, Patty
(Yant) Seiple and Lynn (Warnock) Anderson, whose husband is
Dave Anderson of the Class of *51 just returned from their
second mini-reunion in Palm Springs, California. (Their first
one was in Las Vegas.)

Hurricanes “Katrina” and “Wilma” couldn’t stop them, but
they tried.

Their original destination was New Orleans (with reserva-
tions made, etc.). “Katrina” took care of that so they quickly
switched to Palm Springs.

Patty and her husband, Dick Seiple of the Class of ’50, were
enroute to their winter home in Florida when “Wilma” showed
up. They took refuge at their daughter’s home while the hurri-
cane came through. Then they made a mad dash to assess any
damage at their home. Other than lots of debris, they came
through unscathed,

Patty flew to California the day after the storm to join the
group. No hurricanes are going to stop the Class of 1954.

Unique Jewelry
Plantr and Giftr

Corsed Sundayr & Mondayr
1524 Pulton Road N.W. * Canton, Chio 44703 « 330.,454.8400

CRUISEONE
Diane Dillon-Rapp

CRUISE SPECIALIST
330 834-1000

CRUISEONE.

:.I'L:.fr:)r?::ifs;ng’ 8243 Keswick Ct. NW » Massillon, OH 44646
Cell: 330 495-2228 « Toll Free: 888 834-1009
Fax: 330 834-1001 * Email: dedillon@aol,com

INDEPENDENT CRUISE SPECIALIST

Embroidery By Design and Sewing Studio

2846 Whipple Ave. N.W.
Canton, Ohio 44708

Owner Jeff Bragg
Phone: 330-479-1976
Fax: 330-479-1980
EMail: geff@sssnet.com
Custom Embroidery

Professional Customizing & Digitizing
Complete Line of Brother Sewing Machines
Full Line of Clothing Available

Custom Imprinting on Shirts, Jackets etc.
The Complete Design Studio

For All Your Needs

NOTTURNO’S RESTAURANT & LOUNGE
718 30" Street NE
Canton, OH 44714
330-454-4268

Yevette (McCauley) Notturno ‘74
Monday - Friday 7.00 am - 2 00 am

Saturday and Sunday 8.00 am — 2.00 am
Serving Breakfast, Lunch and Dinner

ARMAND GABRIELE '54
“GABE”

4307 Hills & Dales Rd. N.W. * Canton, Ohio 44708

BRUCE SCHORSTEN, CCIM ’66
E-mail bschorsten@dshoff.com
Broker Associate

#® Prudential

DeHOFF, REALTORS®

821 South Main Street

North Canton, OH 44720

(fc 330 499-8153 *125 Fax 330 489-1127
Cell 330 807-6812 Res 330 494-5964

& Aninder y owhed and ogerated member of The Prudantial Aeal Estate Affiliates, Inc




Page 8

2006 ASSOCIATION OFFICERS
President i e e B Rl st Larry Taylor '51
Vice Bresiden ey w s Suner et Claudia (Burgess) Selby '75
Corresponding Secretary . ...... Eleanor “Nickie” (Lang) Wingert *44
Recording Secretary. . ........oo.v0e0n Polly (McAfee) Duplain *57
TrCaSUIET it o e B b et ety Connie (Haynie) DeHaas *57
Financial Secretary .................. Beverly (Sue) Stevenson '50
B o e e B b P ) i e e s e o e e e R Jack Dillon ’53
Tim Elder 57
Nancy (Steiner) Hall *50
Rose (Mailat) Maier *50
Kitty (Shourds) McClelland 71
Bill Rearick '55
Past President . , .. ..cociiiiiiiinnn. Joanne (Reynolds) Moody '53

The Lehman Journal

GOT NEWS?

Send any items for the Journal to:
Lehman H.S. Alumni Association
Attention: Journal Editor
P.O. Box 8175
Canton, Ohio 44711

Items can be faxed to:
Jack Dillon, Publisher, at 330-966-8326
or
e-mailed to LehmanJournal@aol.com.

DEADLINE for articles for the next issue
is MARCH 15, 2006.

PHONE 452-7770
1-800-452-2699

Ernie Schott

Patti Schott

L/E "ON liWiad
HO ‘NOLNYO
ailvd
3OV1LS0Od ‘SN
dLls 1dSHd

Owner Owner
Dick & Jeanne’s
. Flowers & Gifts
> 3979 COLUMBUS ROAD NE
CANTON, OHIO 44705
Walter & Carol Gayer : = 1401 Fulton Road N.W., Canton, Ohio 44703
D Rleflora® OWNERS T (330) 452-6844
HL/Z AIVNNVYL
ALdVd dV10d

JHL LV NOA 33S

SAVS ¥vig i¥ViOod IHL

I1Lpy OIHO ‘NOINVD
SLISX0d'O'd
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January 2006 The Lehman Journal

TEST YOUR MEMORY OF
CANTON LEHMAN HIGH SCHOOL DAYS

By Wendell Horn, Class of ’51
Lehman High School existed as a senior high from 1938 through 1976, so this year it will be 30 years since the last class graduated
... and 68 years since the first class graduated. Do you remember much about your old high school and hometown as they were 30,
40, 50 or more years ago?
Members of the class of 1951 were put to the Lehman/Canton trivia test at their 50th reunion. They had mixed results.
Below are some of the historical questions asked at that event. Most of the questions apply to most of Lehman High'’s existence.
Test yourself and see how you make out. If you enjoy the challenge, we’ll do it in the next issue, too!
1. What was the name of the drug store across the street from the school?
2. Who wrote the words to the Lehman High alma mater?
3. What happened at Lehman athletic contests that was different than any other area high schools?
4. The Lehman fight song :Afas sung to the tune of what well-known song?
5. What was the name 6f the ride at Meyer’s Lake Amusement Park that featured a laughing fat lady figure out front?
6. What was the name of the Polar Bear mascot?

7. Name the two popular drive-ins on Cleveland Avenue that were student hangouts.

8. What was the name of the downtown store where we could sit in glass booths and listen to records (remember records?) and
not really buy anything?

9. You may recall that our yearbook was the Polaris, but what does Polaris mean?
10. Finish the words to our fight song: L-E-H, L-E-H-M-A-N, L-E-H, L-E-H-M-A-N, Lehman High get in there and gt
FILL IN YOUR ANSWERS AND BRING THEM TO THE POLAR PARTY. WE WILL PLACE ALL OF THE ENTRIES THAT
HAVE THE MOST CORRECT ANSWERS INTO A BOWL AND DRAW ONE WINNER OF A CANTON LEHMAN
SWEATSHIRT OF YOUR CHOICE.
OR YOU CAN SEND YOUR RESPONSE (ALONG WITH YOUR 2006 DUES) TO:
CANTON LEHMAN ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
PO BOX 8175
CANTON, OH 44711

RESPONSES MUST BE RECEIVED BY JANUARY 25, 2006.

PHONE (330) 452-4041

il ol
S LLALHLLAAAL

Beyesly's
RESTRURANT & LIFT BASKET EnPRESY

@
9,

Welch-Sekeres-Lewis Funeral Home

2523 TUSCARAWAS STREET, WEST
CANTON, OHIO 44708

Bill ’°56 and Christine Maronitis
Maria Beyes

533 North Main Street * North Canton, OH 44720
Phone 330/494-4861 + Fax 330-494-0412

ROBERT A. LEWIS
FUNERAL DIRECTOR
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